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Ameren Missouri's 
Response to OPC  Data Request - OPC 

ER-2024-0319 
In the Matter of Union Electric Company d/b/a Ameren Missouri's Tariffs to Adjust Its Revenues 

for Electric Service 

No.: OPC 2021 

Regarding OPC-DR 2020, were the damaged wind turbines covered by insurance? If yes, please 
provide a breakdown of coverage and terms. If no, why not?  

RESPONSE 
Prepared By:  Lauren Schmitt 
Title:  Manager, Insurance Risk Management 
Date:  November 8, 2024 

Wind Turbine incidents for High Prairie units G-08, B-11 and C-12 have been reported as claims 
under Ameren's Property insurance program. Each event has a $2,000,000 deductible. A 
coverage determination has not been made by the claims adjuster yet as root cause analyses are 
still pending. Also, warranty claims with the Manufacturer are still under review. Insurance 
would be secondary if we are unable to recover under contractual obligations from the 
Manufacturer.  
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